Middle Chare Medical Group
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Wednesday 11th December 2015
Attendance:

Paul Weddle (Manager), Mr & Mrs McPhail (Patient), Mr High (Patient), Mrs McArthur (Patient), Mrs Blenkiron (Patient), Mr Brewis (Patient), Mr Simpson (Patient), Mrs Storey (Patient) and Mrs Proctor (Patient).
Discussions topics:
1. Update from last meeting 23rd Sept 2015
The picture boards for all four sites are nearly complete and will be available very soon.

Internet access for booking appts on line, prescription ordering and viewing blood results are still on-going due to IT issues with the clinical computer systems– the practice wishes to increase the number of patients using this service.

Mrs Jameson not present but Paul will be discussing the issue of a patient representative at the next meeting.

Practice leaflet – one comment regarding splitting the leaflet into separate pamphlets was discussed and agreed – this will be made available in January 2016.
Although the minutes are made public it was commented that the entire group should receive the minutes if they attend or not, in future.
2. Appointments
Discussed a pilot scheme which is to commence from 14.12.15, for one week. This is to offer triage phone calls to all patients who wish to be seen on the day. Demand for appointments keeps escalating even though we have more GP appointments than we have had over the last few years. If this brief pilot works we will look at extending it over a longer period in January. 
Any comments regarding patients contact and experience will be monitored and acted upon. 
Paul also highlight the opportunity to be offered appointments at other sites within the 4 surgeries the doctors work at – this will provide more availability if patients are willing to travel short distances.
3. Patient Medication issues
Issues around medication review dates were highlighted. Paul explained that the pharmacist who was working within practice has left but Susan (assistant manager) will be trained up to be the first line of contact for prescription issues, this we are hoping will benefit patients who will only need to speak to one person with queries. The medication review date is been looked into by the GPs as although it may indicate on the prescription it is overdue on most occasions this is an IT error and needs to be removed.
4. Weekend Schemes
Paul explained a new pilot scheme commenced in oct 2015 that the practice is part of – This provides a weekend visiting and telephone consultation service between the hours of 8am – 6pm on Saturday and Sunday for patients that are either housebound, living in nursing homes and/or palliative. The GP would sign up the patient as it is based on certain medical criteria. Comments are favourable at present from users of the scheme. It will not always be a GP from Middlechare as all the doctors in Chester Le Street are working on this scheme to provide the right amount of cover.
5. Next meetings dates
It was agreed to book the dates for the next 3 meetings, the following dates where organised:

Friday 18th March 2016 – 1pm

Tuesday 14th June 2016 – 1pm

Friday 16th Sept 2016 – 1pm

The location will be decided once room availability is found.
